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S. 610, Dr. Lorna Breen Health Care Provider Protection Act 
As ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Health, Education, Labor, and Pensions on May 25, 2021   
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2021  2021-2026  2021-2031  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  132  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2032? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 
 

S. 610 would establish programs to improve mental and behavioral health among health care 
professionals and require the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) to report on 
activities funded by the bill. 

The bill would establish an education and awareness initiative to encourage health care 
workers to use services addressing mental health and substance use disorder, authorizing 
$10 million annually over the 2022-2024 period for that program. Based on historical 
spending patterns for similar activities, CBO estimates that the initiative would cost 
$29 million over the 2021-2026 period; the remaining amount would be spent after 2026. 

The bill also would establish a program to provide grants to health care entities to establish 
or enhance efforts to improve mental health and resiliency among health care professionals 
and to entities that support training in related strategies. S. 610 would authorize $35 million 
annually over the 2022-2024 period for that program. Based on historical spending patterns 
for similar activities, CBO estimates that the grants would cost $103 million over the 2021-
2026 period; the remaining amount would be spent after 2026. 

The bill also would require the Secretary of HHS to identify and disseminate information on 
evidence-based practices for improving mental health and resiliency among health care 
workers and to report to the Congress on the programs authorized under S. 610. Based on 
spending for similar activities, CBO estimates that those requirements would cost less than 
$500,000 over the 2021-2026 period. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Alice Burns. The estimate was reviewed by 
Leo Lex, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.  
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